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P
resident Kris Howell rang the bell around 12:15 p.m. on another
beautiful autumn day that welcomed a low turnout for the meeting.
Karla Gardner led us in the Pledge and Mark Zuccaro delivered the

blessing. Lunch consisted of pork chops, bow-tie pasta in an Alfredo sauce,
corn, salad and those chocolate chip cookies. Although, I like the company
of as many Rotarians as possible at a meeting, a low turnout does give me
the opportunity to guiltlessly stack my plate with as much food as it will
hold. Such was the case with the pile of pork chops and mountain of pasta
my plate held as I navigated my way back to my seat, losing nothing in the
journey.

PRESIDENT TIME

President Kris first alerted us to the location of next week’s meeting (12/10). 

It will be at the Italian American Cultural Center.

So don’t, I repeat don’t, go to the ConCorde Inn next week!

The following week’s meeting (12/17) will be back at the ConCorde and will feature the
group formerly known as the Fraser Singers. They are now known as the Fraser Chorale.
This is what happens when your president is someone who sings in choirs and performs in
theater, they confuse people with proper terminology. Every time I heard the word chorale,
I couldn’t help but think of Wyatt Earp and the shootout at the OK Corral.

Kris also let us know that it is nearing election time again and that there will be two
positions opening up for board members at large and also the opportunity to be the 99th
president of the Rotary club. To be a board member at large requires a two-year
commitment and will also require that you host one meeting each year. Eligible members
need to be in the club for at least one year. Being president of the club is a four-year board
commitment and will also require the same hosting commitment for each year. Eligible
members need to be in the club for three years.

GUESTS

Guests were to be introduced by Dave Meldrum. He stood up and said there were no
guests and sat down. Great work Dave!

ROTARY MINUTE

Valerie Miller delivered the Rotary Minute. She shared her experiences in
representing Rotary at the annual Mount Clemens Thanksgiving Parade
which ended up being a very cold and wet experience. She was joined by
Mark Zuccaro, President Kris and Sam D’Angelo. As a sponsor we got
additional recognition than we would normally receive. 



Flowers

Flowers were handled by the very capable
Mark Zuccaro. Jennifer Morgan received
one for her birthday and Jeff Furest

chiseled his way into being recognized for
his birthday a few weeks ago. Although he
did not take a flower, he was more than
happy to let us sing to him. Valerie Miller
received a flower for participating in the
parade. Mike O’Connor, today’s speaker,
bought one for Jesse Johnson for her
technical expertise in successfully hooking
his computer up to the projector. Finally,
Sam D’Angelo bought one for Elsa

Silverman.

SONGS

Ray Glime led the Rotary
chorale today with a tribute to
our speaker Mike O’Connor in
the form of “When Irish Eyes
Are Smiling.” For a minute I was
transported to Ireland and could
swear I heard the voice of some
loud drunk Irishman bellowing
above everyone else’s voice.
Then I snapped out of it and
realized I was just sitting next to

Jeff Furest. :)  Ray concluded by leading us in a hearty “All
Hail to Rotary.”

SUNSHINE REPORTS

#### Jeff Furest apprised us of the progress of
his father, Bill Furest, who recently came
through his first of three surgeries with flying
colors. This surgery was on his wrist. Next
will be the knee followed by the back.

#### Nancy Dedenbach can use prayers following the recent
passing of her mother.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

• Jesse Johnson shared her secret for perfect
attendance despite not attending every meeting.
She has been making up her attendance online. She
says that it takes about 30 minutes to do and that
each 30-minute session gives her a broader
understanding of Rotary as the topics are based on
the world of Rotary outside our club.

•
• The Christmas party this year will take place at

Zuccaro’s on Monday, December 14 and will
feature a mentalist. Cocktails at 6 p.m. and dinner
at 7 p.m.

•
• Elsa Silverman

announced a
performance of “White
Christmas” taking place
at the Grosse Pointe
Theatre on December
19. She is also trying to
put together a table at
the 12/14 meeting of
the Grosse Pointe
Rotary Club.

•
• Finally, we were reminded of the collection we are

doing of hats, coats, mittens and such and that next
week is the last week we will be collecting, so be
sure to bring your new or gently used items to
next week’s meeting (at the IACC)



RECOGNITION

Julie Huttenlocher started out the meeting with a bit of a
complaint. Chiefly, that she was left with no time to do
recognition. A problem she has attributed to none other
than our Rotarian-in-chief, Kris Howell, whom Julie says
talks, perhaps, a little too much. But what can a finer do
about this when you can’t fine the president? Well, you just
find a loophole. In this case, Julie simply fined Jesse
Johnson, whom is in the president’s employ. She further
encouraged Jesse to work with Kris to cut down on her
presentation time and that she would be monitoring their
progress and fining as need be throughout the month. 

Jackie Johnston was then recognized for her appearance
in The Macomb Daily with regard to the upcoming non
homestead millage. 

Next up all the Spartans were made to stand and were then
fined $3 each for their team’s victory and their inclusion in
the upcoming Big Ten Championship game. Once again,
they were made to wager on the outcome of said game and
then all were allowed to sit, with the exception of two
Spartans to whom our finer holds in high regard. These two
were Bill Patterson and Mary Ann Hosey. As Bill came
into the meeting, beaming from the success of his Spartans,
Julie noticed something off about him. As her eyes fell upon
the green and white Spartan-themed bow tie, she noticed
that the tie was upside down. Enter Mary Ann Hosey who
came to the rescue of her fellow Spartan and fixed his bow
tie. As Mary Ann was fixing the tie, however, Julie noticed

that Mary Ann’s name tag was upside down. This led to the
inescapable conclusion that Spartans are kind of upside
down. Each was ordered to pay $2. 

Next, we get to a case of cookie thievery. Now we know
that a couple of Rotarians have been seen pocketing
cookies that are left over before they are swept away and
presumably discarded. As such, this is a pretty harmless
swiping and can be seen as even a noble act since they are
saving food from being unproductive. It seems that a
couple of Rotarians, however, have taken this to a new
level as two members of our set up team, Neil Dempsey

and Cecilia Moloney, were spotted with cookies stashed
prior to the meeting even starting. $1 each. 

Finally, Tom Isset was volunteered by Julie when no one
else took her up on her request of a volunteer. He was then
asked what the new cover picture on Clubrunner was. I
believe no one but the finer knew the answer to this
question. At least when it was asked. Displaying his
mastery of technology though, Don Carnaghi, had the
answer on his phone and was putting it within view of the
panicked Tom Isset. Unfortunately, Tom’s vision led to
obvious squinting as head move closer to Don’s phone.
Noticing the difficulty Tom was having, Don’s phone kept
getting closer to Tom’s face. Finally, when the phone was
about a foot and a half from his face, Tom delivered the
correct answer and was spared a fine. That is, until Don
was fined. It was then that Tom covered Don’s fine. 



SPEAKER PRESENTATION

T
oday we had the pleasure of having one of our own present to us. That being Mike

O’Connor. For those who don’t know, Mike is a dentist. His presentation was on
Oral Systemic Connection which turned out to be not nearly as boring as the title

would suggest.

Mike started out by explaining what this means which was a big relief to this scribe who
was concerned about remaining awake. Oral Systemic Connection is the study of how
things going on in your mouth affect other things in your body or vice versa. Per Mike,
the mouth is the window to your body.

Periodontal disease is very common and can lead to bacterial
infections. 80% of people have gingival infections caused by the large
amount of bacteria that is in the mouth. This same bacteria can and
often does lead to respiratory diseases. When gums bleed, this invites
that same bacteria into the blood stream which can lead to cardio vascular problems. MDs often ignore the
possibility of this root cause of either of these problems.
People who have diabetes often have gum problems and new studies have shown that this bacteria can also
have adverse effects on insulin regulation. Mike makes it clear that dentistry is often overlooked by MDs
who never seem to send their patients to their dentist or even inquire whether the patient has or sees a
dentist at all; furthermore, most MDs would not even think of asking if their patients going into surgery have
any infections in their mouths although similar infections elsewhere in the body would mean postponing the
surgery.

Mike also talked of how rheumatoid arthritis, dementia and Alzheimer’s Disease may have some connection to oral hygiene.
One area in particular where dentists are usually the first to diagnose something is with cancer, as many times cancers
manifest themselves with lesions in the mouth. This is not limited to oral cancers, but all cancers. Usually when the dentist is
the first to see these things, the outcome is not good as the cancer has usually bedded itself in pretty good by the time it is
noticed.

In addition to these things dentists also help sleep apnea patients by making appliances and those who have salivation
problems.

50/50
I believe Valerie Miller won the 50/50, but am not sure. 
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Minutes by Ken Kish ~  Photos by Jeff Furest 
 

F
ollowing a productive fundraising
committee meeting, President
Kristine Howell moved into the

banquet center room at the Italian
American Cultural Center and called the
meeting to order promptly at 12:15.
Melissa Gladieux-Jackson led the Pledge
of Allegiance and Mark Zuccaro gave the
prayer.

Since the lunch was still in preparation for the servers, President Kris moved up her
weekly report. She announced that the board had officially voted to make the Italian
American Center our permanent home with only a few more meetings at the ConCorde
Inn, including the Dec. 17 meeting featuring the Fraser High singers. The date of the move
will be announced sometime in January.

She also noted that the club is looking for a couple of candidates to serve as future
presidents. The next election has openings for two slots on the board of directors and
those running include, Beth Pryor, Glenn Burton, Jennifer Morgan and Rheanne

Suszek.

President Kris also read a heartwarming letter from the young niece of Val Miller, who is
collecting coloring books and crayons for hospitalized children. Money was also collected
for the effort with Julie Huttenlocher volunteering to use the funds to purchase items for
the children.

The lunch included Caesar salad, roasted potatoes, green beans, and pork with gravy.
There was also a cake, pre-cut for dessert. Another tasty lunch at our soon-to-be new
home.

Our only guest was Lois Pierson, who attended
with her son, Eric.

Larry Neal was on flower duty and after
allocations for birthdays and anniversaries, he
made some rather quick sales: Eric for his mother,
Julie for her father Tom (for his scheduled
surgery), Jeff Furest for his dad Bill, Beth for Val,

president Kris for Mark Z. and Larry Neal for Fred Duemling, just because it’s nice to
have Fred back in town.

The Rotary Minute was an inspirational offering from Val Miller, who did her homework
and tracked down some of our annual donations this year. Rotary International got
$18,000, Baker College of Clinton Township received $14,000 for scholarships. Val noted
that in total the club raised a total of $70,000 for charities and/or non-profits.



R
ay Glime was the song-leader. Despite Ray being a
graduate of University of Michigan, he selected
"Victory for MSU" in honor of State being the top-rated

college basketball team and having its football team in the
national championship playoffs. Now that’s a guy who puts

MICHIGAN first, whether it’s the
Wolverines or the Spartans. He
looked for a Christmas song for his
second choice but as close as he
got was “When the Saints Go
Marching In.”

Under Goodwill and Sunshine: Bill

Patterson noted he had a
champion chicken at a recent
show, even though Bill wasn’t
there. Larry Neal noted his
mother is recovering from
surgery. President Kris said Brian
is doing well after eye surgery. Bill

Furest announced that former member Kent Kukuk will
undergo bone marrow surgery.

Val reminded Rotarians that the foundation can receive
funds from purchases made through AmazonSmile and
Sarah Lee said she is working on a Rotary cruise for early
next year.

T
om Davies, the King of
Recognition, was at his best.
He honored Ray Glime, a

U-M alum, for singing the MSU
fight song but still fined him $3.
Mark “Smitty” Smith was hit for
$3 for his casual attire. Sam

D’Angelo paid for impersonating
Perry Como (it was the sweater). Tom Isett lost $3 for using
his cell phone.
   In what has to be the most unusual event for a fine,
Meghan Kindsvater is getting in her 19-foot van and
traveling the country alone for 4 ½ months. That’s quite an
adventure and is sure to result in some fantastic photos. Tom
fined her $5.
    All MSU grads paid $5. Bill Furest contributed $3 for not
having any signatures on his arm cast, but Jeff offered to pay.
Sarah Lee paid $3 for being featured in a recent newspaper
column and Tom said he wanted her to make sure brother
Bob paid $5 for the same column.
   And last, Tom noted that he was wearing a Huttenlocher
Group shirt given to him the day before by his daughter.
That’s free advertising but I’m not sure if Tom or Julie is
paying the $5.

T
he speaker was our own Bill
(Colonel Sanders) Patterson
who gave us the low-down

on the differences between
chickens: organic vs. regular,
caged vs. cage free, caged free vs.
free range.

The bottom line is, as Dr.
Patterson noted, the bottom line.
And unless you want to pay $8 to
$10 a dozen for eggs from
"pasture raised" chickens, you are

buying eggs from chickens that are raised in somewhat
crowded conditions. The doctor, who has a poultry science
degree from Michigan State and a veterinarian degree from
Ross University, also noted there are little differences in the
gradings listed on egg cartons. And the color of the eggs have
nothing to do with quality.

The goal of chicken farmers is to have each chicken lay an
egg a day but in most cases each chicken totals about 200 a
year.

Still, we buy 7.5 billion eggs each month. And Doc Patterson
didn’t answer – probably because he wasn’t asked – what
comes first, the chicken or the egg?

The 50-50, worth $47, was won again by Val Miller.
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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HAPPY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY!
11/29 TERI & MIKE DONALDSON
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Minutes by Ken Kish ~  Photos of Dec. 10 meeting by Meghan Kindsvater  

P
resident Kris Howell called the meeting to order right on time,
as our many guests were being seated. Jennifer Morgan led us in
the Pledge of Allegiance and President Kris took over for the

singing of the national anthem (without Jennifer Gale on the piano)
and the reciting of The Four-Way Test. Mark Zuccaro delivered the
blessing, noting the homeless and needy this holiday season.

With so many guests attending the last meeting of the year, it was
first-come, first-served for the meal, which included tossed salad,
green beans, potatoes and beef tenderloin. The popular chocolate
chip cookies were also available.

As in the past, the holiday concert by the Fraser Singers brought out a number of guests,
including past members, spouses, relatives and friends. These included: Linda Morris,
John King, Mary Kay Sogge, Patti Kennedy, Keith Beasley, Mayor Barb Dempsey, Carol
O'Grady, Marilyn Dobson, Tom Hosey, Sharon Bernabei, Rosalie Kettrig, Elaine Johnson,
Debbie Ternullo (where was Steve?), Steve Pryor, Linda May, Larry May, Carrie Furest,
Nichole Atwell, Lauren Atwell, Sue Veinier, Larry Moloney. Sam D'Angelo did a great job
introducing the guests.

Valerie “Lucky” Miller once again presented the Rotary Minute. She introduced
12-year-old Lauren Atwell, the young student who organized the collection of coloring
books and crayons for kids at Children's Hospital in Detroit. The prior week, club
members donated more than $200 and a few coloring books and crayons to the effort. Val
read a letter of thanks written by Lauren, who attended as Val's guest along with her
mother and grandmother.

With so many guests, there was no trouble selling flowers after President Kris read the
names of those marking birthdays and/or anniversaries. The sales included Bob Morris

for his wife, Linda; Bill Furest for Carol O'Grady, and Bill Patterson for former member
Patti Kennedy. Also getting flowers were Carrie Furest and Debbie Ternullo.

Goodwill

Bill Patterson reported that Tom Davies is doing well after having surgery to remove a
kidney, Glenn Burton noted that his college, Northeastern University, will play Michigan
State on Dec. 19 and he expects MSU grads to pay up if his team beats the Number 1-rated
Spartans. And with what this scribe rates as the top Goodwill of the year, Don Carnaghi,
the financial planner supreme, said a client noted the good deeds of Rotarians and then
wrote a $20,000 check to the club. That's quite a Christmas gift.



Neil, the First Gentleman of the Clem, handled recognition.
In a discussion with MSU grad Doc Patterson, a battle of the
bowls was arranged. It got a little confusing but, if MSU beats
Alabama, UofM grads pay $5 and if UofM wins its bowl game,
MSU grads pay. Not sure what happens if MSU wins the
national championship but someone will figure out a fine.

Bob Selwa was fined $3 because he is scheduled to give a
three-minute speech to a Knights of Columbus club he just
joined. Any bets on whether Rapid Robert will go over three
minutes?

Anyone without a badge or pin paid $1 and Ray Glime was
fined for not being able to name a single club member who
had an ad in the Goodfellows' Razzberry newspaper. It was
also noted that Bill and Jeff Furest were in the Razz but I'm
not sure if they were fined.

The highlight of the meeting was, of course, the 35
minute-concert performed by the Fraser High School
singers. This is a tradition started by Mary Ann Hosey when
her children attended the school. It has become our
most-attended meeting each year.

The Fraser Singers is now under the direction of Nicholas
Charland, head of the vocal music department at the school.
Mr. Charland has degrees from Wayne State and Central
Michigan and he also serves at choirmaster at St. Matthew
Catholic Church in Detroit and is the assistant director and
composer-in-residence for the Metropolitan Detroit Chorale.
He also graduated from Fraser High in 1996.

Once again, the Fraser Singers presented a great concert,
featuring holiday-themed tunes. The singers looked great,
with the girls in black dresses and the boys wearing tuxes
with red ties.

The 50/50, worth a hefty $60, was won by Mark Zuccaro, a
deserving winner since he hosted the annual holiday party
earlier in the week.
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
12/12 LILLIAN (AL) ZUCCARO   

HAPPY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY!
12/12 ARTHUR & ANGEL NIEDERKOHR (4)

CELEBRATING CLUB ANNIVERSARIES!
STEPHANIE SHELTERS (2); LIZ VOGEL (4); 
JENNIFER MORGAN (4)




